
PAC 14 Monthly Board Meeting
August 10, 2016 – GIS Building
Members in attendance:  Faye Wilson, Angie Jones, George Whitehead, Darrell Newton, Mark Thompson, Sandy Pierson and Suzanna Mallow were in attendance. Creig Twilley, Karlie Harris and Kelly Fitzgerald attended representing PAC 14. 
Welcome and Call to Order:  Faye Wilson – 4:04pm
Executive Director’s Report:  Mr. Creig Twilley
1. Monthly Report: Monthly documents were reviewed. Visitors were a little low for the month, all other numbers were normal. No questions/concerns from board.
2. Introduction of new employee: Karlie Harris was introduced to the board. 

Secretary’s Report: Typed minutes from the May board meeting presented for approval.
Discussion:  Minutes were reviewed. No questions/concerns
Action Taken: Unanimous approval of minutes.
Treasurer Report:  George Whitehead 
Agenda Item:  Read and approve May & June financial reports.
Discussion:  The finances are in good standing. Mr. Whitehead reviewed the income and expenses for both months.  
Action Taken:  Unanimous approval of monthly financial reports. 
Finance Committee Report: George Whitehead

Meeting Review: On June 20, the finance committee met with PAC 14 and Mark Reynolds from PKS to discuss accounting and reporting methods for the PEG funds from Comcast. It was agreed by all parties that a capital wish list will be generated to show what capital needs PAC 14 will have in the future dependent upon priority of each item. Also, these PEG funds will be held in a separate account from PAC 14 general funds to better account for the money and special capital purchases outside of PAC 14’s regular fiscal budget. A meeting will be held in the future with the city and county to verify how PEG funds will be accounted for. A follow up to this will be available after this meeting.

Old Business: 
1. Council Chambers update: Purchases made for the updates have taken place. PAC 14 funds were used, but will be reimbursed from the city and the county equally.  
New Business:  
1. Budget Amendment: Tom’s salary was not reported accurately when the budget was presented for approval. This left a deficit in the budget of $2,410.02. The board moved for Tom’s salary to be correctly reported on the budget and contingency funds will be used to cover this deficit.
Action Taken: Unanimous approval from board members.
2. Broadcast Unit Purchase: A master control broadcast unit will be installed by the end of the month. This update allows emergency crawl on the bottom of the page along with other features to enhance PAC 14’s presence in the community. 
3. Contingency Fund Purchase: $15,000 of contingency funds were previously designated and approved by the board for studio/remote updates. A remote package was purchased to be used to easily record remotely from most locations.
4. Annual Meeting Date: The annual meeting was previously set for October 25; due to the space availability it has been moved to Wednesday, October 26, 2016 at the Community Foundation of the Eastern Shore.
5. Recommendations for Board Members: Terms for current board members will be reviewed and recommendations for new board members will be accepted. 
Adjourn.

Handouts provided via e-mail: Meeting agenda, May meeting minutes, financials, Data Doc.
The next board meeting is set for Wednesday, October 26, 2016. 

